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Happy New Year 

to all our readers.

The year didn’t begin on a very good note, with the tsunami tragedy, and our thoughts and prayers go out to all the people who lost loved ones in that terrible disaster.   

The year began for W’EYES with our usual meeting in January. We have a very full and interesting programme for 2005, which included a meal out at the Mulhouse restaurant, Walsall College of Arts and Technology, in early February.  This was a very good evening indeed, for the 24 W’EYES members who attended, with excellent food, superb service and a perfect ambience!  We send our congratulations to the staff and students of the College for the incredibly high standard of the training given to the students, and to the students who made it such an enjoyable evening. 

We have a storyteller, as guest speaker, at our meeting next month.   A speaker from Centro is coming to talk to us about transport issues at a future meeting.

We shall also be holding a Social/Open Day event on Saturday 9th April 2005 at the Disability Centre, 114 Lichfield Street Walsall.  This is to launch our Loan and Transcription Services, and to encourage new members.  This social/open event will be open to all visually impaired people and anyone else who is interested in our work, and would like to come and see for themselves what we are about, and the services that we can offer.  So look out for information that we will soon be putting into newspapers, libraries and the Disability Centre, which will promote this innovative and exciting event.  We hope to have members of the press there, two local MPs have expressed an interest in attending, and there will be light refreshments available to those who can attend.  The Open Day will run from 11am to 3pm. 

If you would like to join us for any other meeting please come along, on the first Thursday of any month, except August.  We meet in the Disability Centre (also known as DIAL) 114 Lichfield Street, Walsall, from 7 to 9pm.  You will be assured of a warm welcome; we have some interesting speakers, and tackle many issues which affect visually impaired people. These include: information, health, travel, leisure, education, employment and services to visually impaired people. We have many new members, who joined us in 2004, and we would like to attract more new members in 2005. The meetings always seem to go well, and we enjoy all that we are involved in.  We try to include some social activities too.

Stop Press Stop Press!

Craig Bates, a member of W’EYES, is looking into starting a W’EYES website.  This is another new and exciting development for W’EYES.  We shall keep everyone informed about progress on this bright idea.

Walsall Disability Centre, 

also known as DIAL, 114 Lichfield Street, offers a free and confidential information and advice service, run by and for disabled people with all disabilities.  Professionals, carers, families of disabled people, and other organizations are welcomed at DIAL.  DIAL also has the new Community Assistants Support Team (CAST) based there.  This is a caring, confidential, support system, offering impartial advice, information, assessment, training and access to many opportunities for disabled people. Information is given on benefits, equipment, services, organizations and more, by people who have the time to listen, and the skills to empower.

Contact DIAL on 01922 622227

Points to ponder.

Can you give a dirty look with a clean face?

Can you speak true words through false teeth?

Why did the Three Wise Men take so long to get to Bethlehem?

Was it because no one would stop to ask the way?

A hangover is the wrath of grapes and hops.

Being over the hill is better than being under it.

The length of a minute depends on which side of the bathroom door you are standing.

Some mistakes are worth making twice.

The Dot Club.

This club is now going to be held every fortnight, on Fridays, between 1pm and 3pm at the Walsall Disability Centre.

The Dot Club is a new group that aims to inform, support and open up the use of Braille, Moon and other formats of communication for visually impaired people, or those who are just interested to learn, or pick up a few tips.  You may just want help with medication identification or to be able to read labels, or to help with shopping.  Perhaps you would like extra help with a hobby, or going into McDonalds to order food and read the menu, or simply join the group to enjoy a cup of tea and see what others are doing.  We aim to be non-pressured, relaxed, and as friendly as possible.  To find out more:

Phone 01922 622227

The following article is from Paul Nicholls, a W’EYES member.  I think that you, like me, will be offering congratulations and best wishes to Sue and Paul when you read the following.
A Change of Direction.
Over the years I had often thought that I’d like to run my own business, but because of family commitments, a mortgage and a relatively safe and satisfying job, I’d never had the courage to make the leap into the unpredictable world of self-employment.  Nor had I really given serious thought about what kind of business I could establish.  However, knowing that I was going to be made redundant in August 2003 gave me an opportunity to revisit this question.
The first issue to tackle was what could I – a totally blind man in his early fifties – realistically enter into.  I didn’t want to remain within the area of “visual impairment”.  I’ve no talent for making things, so producing rustic furniture was out!  Window cleaning was a non-starter; a totally blind man wielding a ladder!  I don’t think so!  Disability awareness training was a possibility, but I didn’t fancy the amount of travelling this would have entailed.
After a lot of further consideration, I decided to train as a Massage Therapist.  This occupation had great appeal because firstly it meant I would be working directly with and for individuals – something I had done for many years as an employment specialist with RNIB.  Secondly, being a Masseur is a very physical activity; I am lucky to have maintained good health and fitness, so was keen to undertake something that would encourage me to continue this regime.  Thirdly, I could do the work using a converted room at my home, but still leave the option of doing outreach work.
I chose to do my training at the Royal National College for the Blind at Hereford and in September 2003 – 3 days after leaving full-time work, I embarked on a 12 months residential course.  This part of the “change over” process was by far the hardest to cope with, for although I enjoyed the theory and practice of learning to be a therapist, I didn’t enjoy being a residential student.  I found the indiscipline at the college hard to take – in the early stages especially, I got close to giving up.  The speed of the course I found frustrating – with a more focussed teaching regime I felt the length of the course could have been cut by 2 or 3 months; and simply being away from my wife and home for 5 days of most weeks was difficult.
At the same time that I was at Hereford, my wife, Sue, undertook a home-based Nutrition course; the outcomes of both courses were very successful:  Sue obtained a VTCT Diploma in Nutrition and I gained ITEC Diplomas – with credits in all subject areas – in Holistic Massage, Reflexology, Indian Head Massage and On-Site Chair Massage.
These treatments can be beneficial in the relief of stress, muscular strains, aching joints, digestive problems, migraine and much more, or to encourage the body’s own self-healing powers.
The business – P & S Balanced Therapies – has been operating since the end of September.  One of my regular venues is a fortnightly session, on a Monday afternoon, at Walsall DIAL’s building in Lichfield Street, where I can offer Reflexology or On-Site Massage.  For an appointment there, or at my treatment room in Great Barr, please contact me on 0121 360 0336.  
To anyone requesting a treatment in response to this article, I will give a substantial discount:
	Treatment
	Normal Price
	Discounted Price

	Full Body Massage
	£30
	£20

	Reflexology
	£30
	£20

	Indian Head Massage
	£15
	£10

	On-Site Massage
	£15
	£10


Paul Nicholls, Massage Therapist
Tel No:  0121 360 0336
Mobile:  07790 562675
E-mail:  pd.nicholls@btinternet.com or pd.nicholls@btopenworld.com
‘I contact’ Birmingham Focus.

The organization Birmingham Focus is running a course for visually impaired people, which lasts a total of six weeks, on one day a week from 10.30 am to 1pm.  The course will include:

How to register as visually impaired, services, equipment available, mobility, transport and more.  The course is free, and takes place at Focus in Harborne, Birmingham.  There is a possibility that the course could be at a venue nearer your home if there were enough applicants to make it worthwhile.  The course is called, I contact.  To find out more, contact: Graham Rollason on 

0121 355 4444.
Social Care and Supported Housing. 

Formerly known as Social Services for Walsall, have now moved to 

Allen’s Centre, Hilton Road, Willenhall,

WS12 5XB

Phone 01902 413003

The following article, and information were sent in by Jean McQuade, a blind W’EYES member.
Capital H for Help!
We were in a car park when my husband slipped on the ice!  I immediately said to myself, “Jean, don’t laugh!”  Good job that I didn’t, because unfortunately he hurt his shoulder rather badly!  He said he would not be able to change gear, to drive home, and I would have to help him.  Don’t look so worried, it is very easy to do, even if you are blind!  

Now when people say that to me, I do start worrying!  I was told to move the gear stick in the shape of an h.  We set off and all went well for about 10 seconds.  Then the gear stick started to screech at me!  Then my husband was screeching at me too!  I couldn’t understand why.  I was moving the gear stick as requested, in the shape of an H.  We tried again, but the gear stick and husband continued to screech at me!  In the end he put his hand on mine and guided me through the gears.  ‘That’s not an H shape.’  I said!  He stopped the car and drew a capital H on my hand.  Then it all fell into place.  I was changing gear to the shape of a braille letter h, which is nothing like a sighted capital letter H, as Braille readers will know!  We arrived home safe and still on talking terms.  The moral of this story is, buy an automatic car!! 
Playing the Spoons.  (Tips!)
If you want to open a jar, don’t spend a small fortune on gadgets.  Just take a tablespoon and give the lid of the jar a couple of sharp taps with the back of the spoon.  Then twist the lid and it will open!
If you keep your stock cubes in the fridge, when you use them they will crumble much easier.

One Short Woman, One Long Cane!

Hello Reader,

My name is Anne Keedwell. I am a 54 year old partially sighted person.  I would like to give you an overview of my adventures with my long cane. 

I was not sure about accepting the training when it was first offered to me.  I didn’t like the idea of being visibly different to other people in the street and of drawing attention to myself. However, the fact that I had fallen numerous times in the street and off the bus had certainly drawn enough attention to me already!

My training started a few weeks ago.  I have a very pleasant trainer called Marian Tague.  She is patient with me and has a good sense of humour.

The venue for my first session was in an ‘Old Folks Home’ (I wasn’t sure if my daughters had planned this as a way to be rid of Mom!). The venue was in fact warm, dry, safe and private.

For the first two weeks we used the corridor and doorway so that I could get used to the feel of the cane.  When you first start you concentrate so much on the cane technique that you almost forget how to walk.

The click the cane makes as you sweep the space before you becomes a reassuring noise and very soon you become comfortable with the space around you. 

I must admit that being in the Old Folks Home and being interrupted by some guests with salutations like, “Have you come for me?”, “I can’t find my room!” and “Is this the queue for dinner?” all added to the fun.

I can now tackle stairs and doorways, I have even been allowed outside and can now cross the road without falling down the gutter or being a hazard to pedestrians and traffic.

Next session is at the bus station where I am going to train in the art of getting on and off the bus…. More adventures to follow!

Thanks for that information, Anne.

Book Review.
I had a lovely Christmas present!  A CD of Winnie the Pooh and a CD of The House at Pooh Corner.  They are so funny and I am really enjoying listening to them.  I find I enjoy children’s books far more as an adult than ever I did as a child. 
My favourite character is Eeyore.  He is so miserable he makes me laugh!  Then there is Piglet who reminds me of someone I know!  Not to forget Tigger who only eats ‘Extract of Malt!’  Now doesn’t that remind you of your childhood?
Winnie the Pooh will be coming to the N I A Academy  

Tuesday 19 April 2005 until Sunday 24th April 2005 
Booking office: 0121 780 4141 
Daisy Books.

I have treated myself to a couple of DAISY books from the RNIB.  The first one is
The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe by C S Lewis.  This children’s book is beautifully read by Andrew Timothy.  It is a delightful book and I thoroughly enjoyed listening to it.  Price £5.99. 
The other DAISY book I have treated myself to is The Hobbit by J R R Tolkien.  Price £6.99.  This is from their adult range, though I have always thought of it as a children’s book.  It is read by Gabriel Wolf, who is one of my favourite readers.  The Hobbit is a prelude to  The Lord of the Rings.  You will come across Golem once again this time he is played by Peter Woodthorpe.  What a wonderful performance Peter Woodthorpe gives of Golem!  I had to listen to Lord of the Rings several times before I could get my head round it.  If it hadn’t been for Peter Woodthorpe’s riveting and funny narration of Golem, I would have given up on it!
Lord of the Rings is a BBC recording and is not an RNIB DAISY book.  It can be purchased from any good record shop. 
DAISY books can only be listened to on a DAISY player, or on computer if you have the correct software loaded.  
If you do order any of these books from the RNIB remember you have to pay £2.50 handling charge!  Contact details for the DAISY Books:
Tel:  08457 023 153
Are you having problems reading your mobile phone’s screen?  Well, now there is some software available to enlarge your screen’s display.  It will work on a number of the old and new Nokia phones as well as the Sieman SX1.  The cost is £90. For more information, and to enquire about sampling a 30 day trial version, you can call Rammland on:
Tel: 07801 734722. 
e-mail
info@rammland.net  
Do You Go To The Cinema?
You do?  Well now you can use buy one get one free!  No, not a cinema, a cinema ticket!  You buy a ticket, and your guide gets one free.  All you have to do is send for an application form from:
The Card Network
The Technology Centre
Rossmore Business Park
Ellesmere Port
Cheshire
CH65 3EN
0151 348 820    
Send any one of the following,:
proof of Disability Living Allowance or, Registration as a blind person, or a Disabled Person’s Railcard.  Only send a copy of one of the above documents.  Then you will need a passport photograph and a cheque or postal order for £5.  After about 3 weeks you will receive a card with your photograph on it; this will allow you and your guide to go to the National Cinema chains for a 3 year period.
Here are some further contact details:

Website: www.ceacard.co.uk
info@ceacard.co.ukE-mail: 
You can download the application form from the website or get it from your National cinema. 

Thanks for all that information Jean, Editor.  

Walsall Society for the Blind.

The Society is still looking for volunteers to help with running their shop, which is situated at 7, Bradford Street Mall, Walsall.  If you could spare a few hours a week or just an hour a week, they would be very pleased to hear from you.  Likewise if you have any clean, good quality clothes or household goods (not electrical), they would be happy to receive them with a view to selling them in the shop. 

For more information: 01922 627683



Braille is a good way of improving quality of life and giving a greater degree of independence.

Suggested uses are: -

· Labelling medication/CD’s/cassettes/food…

· Keeping a diary

· Addresses and telephone numbers

· Reading correspondence/magazines and books.

Informal classes are held at Cannock Central Library on Wednesday mornings between 10.30am and 1pm.  

Tuition and use of equipment is free.

For further information please contact: Cannock Disability Services on

01543 512350.
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Walsall Low Vision Services Committee meeting. (LVSC)

The third meeting of the Walsall Low Vision Services Committee (LVSC) took place on January 4th at the Walsall Disability Centre.  The meeting was well attended by the Walsall professionals in eye care: Mary Bairstow, Senior Optometrist is the Project Officer and was at the meeting.  The meeting was also attended by Mr Yang, Ophthalmic Surgeon at Wolverhampton and Manor hospitals, Sheila Baynam, Senior Optometrist at Manor Hospital, Baljinder Kaur, Optometrist, Barbara Cork, Senior Advisory Teacher for Walsall Local Education Authority, Les Crosthwaite, Walsall Primary Care Trust (PCT) and Jan Richardson from Social Care and supported housing.  There were four service users there.  Jan Richardson took the chair, and the discussion included emotional support for visually impaired people who might need this, funding issues, and how services operate in different areas.  The next meeting, to which visually impaired service users are invited, takes place at DIAL on April 12th 2005 at 4pm.   Please contact me, Anita Warrender or Mike Romano if you would like to attend the next meeting, and air your views.

Anita 0121 353 4893.

Mike 01543 686012 

Transcription Service.

W’EYES, in conjunction with the Walsall Disability Centre have now got the Transcription Service up and running.  Text can be turned into large print, Braille, or put on tape. The service can be tailored to your individual needs: for example, producing large print music sheets.  It is also a service which can be used by other disabled groups, such as people with learning difficulties. Don’t forget to come along to our Launch on April 9th to see for yourself what our Transcription Service can offer.  To  use this service, or just to find out more contact Karran Collings on 

01922 622227 from 10 am to 4.30 pm on weekdays.

W’EYES Equipment Loan Service.

This service is also up and running too.  Braille Note, ScannaR, Compact, Sentry and Traveller and My Reader are just some of the pieces of equipment we have for use by visually impaired people.  So contact Doreen, if you would like to find out more about how you can borrow this equipment.  Do make an effort to come to our OPEN DAY, when this equipment will be on display with opportunities for you to try any piece of equipment, with expert help at hand.  

Doreen Burton  01922 438552

Thinking of buying a new computer?

If so, why not consider trying DWR Technology Ltd based in Aldridge.  This company specialises in building PC's to suit the needs of individuals.  Prices are very competitive and no obligation quotes can be given either by telephoning or e-mailing Dave Roberts.  Dave set up the company, along with his wife, Geraldine, some three years ago now.  Dave has over 25 years experience in the computing market, and Geraldine has worked as an I.T. tutor for 10 years and currently works at the Queen Alexandra College (QAC) in Harborne, Birmingham, which is for visually impaired people.  Dave has supplied several computers to visually impaired people in the borough and has experience in installing all kinds of access technology.  Buying a P.C. from Dave includes delivery, installation and setting it up in your home at no extra cost.  Internet access and e-mail can also be configured ready for use.  For further information, contact Dave on 0121 353 3897 or

e-mail dave@dwrtechnology.cp.uk
Brenda Stone sent in this mathematical joke!

An Indian chief had three wives.  The first wife gave birth to a baby boy.  Elated, the chief built her a tee-pee of deer hide.  The second wife then gave birth to another son. The Indian chief built her a tee-pee of antelope hide.  The third wife gave birth a few days later.  The chief kept the details secret, but built this wife a two-storey tee-pee of hippopotamus hide.  No one could guess what had happened. Finally an Indian Brave worked out that the third wife had produced twin boys.  The chief was amazed and asked him how he had guessed.

‘It’s elementary,’ said the brave.

‘The value of the squaw of the hippopotamus tee-pee, is equal to the sons of the squaws on the other two sides!

Report on visit to BBC Good Food Show, November 2004, sent in by Michael Hodgson 

The BBC Good Food Show is held annually at the National Exhibition Centre (NEC) towards the end of November.  For those travelling by public transport, the NEC is within easy reach of Birmingham International railway station and, for those travelling by road, there is free parking for blue badge holders very close to the halls in which the show takes place.  It generally lasts for five days, with most exhibitors remaining throughout.  It is aimed as much at home cooks – and eaters – as it is a trade show for caterers.  

For a further fee, in addition to the reduced rate for any disabled person with one other, one may – if one is so inclined – see demonstrations by ‘celebrity chefs’.  However, even if one is a committed follower of Jamie Oliver or Anthony Worrall-Thompson and the like, I am very sceptical as to the real and practicable benefits to be gleaned by a blind or partially sighted person attending such cabaret turns as these!  Spend the money on food or kitchen equipment instead!  Both of these range from the proverbially sublime to the downright ridiculous: coffee flavoured with hazelnuts, to the corkscrew designed by a Texan oil man and inspired, apparently, by the engineering innovations of state-of-the-art oil well pumps!  In 2003 these were retailing at a specially reduced show price of a mere £60!

One somewhat wacky device at the 2004 show was the wonderful toaster bag.  This is a teflon coated bag which can, when filled with solid matter to be cooked (for example, a cheese sandwich or a couple of rashers of bacon), be put into an electric toaster for as long as it takes to cook (bacon in four minutes), with very little washing-up to be done afterwards.  I purchased some of these, and they are proving invaluable to me.   

All in all, an excellent day, and I will be returning there next year!  

Product details: Toastabags are available from:

Sandys Road, Enigma Business Park, MALVERN, Worcestershire, WR14 1JJ.  Tel: 01684 574797.  Website: www.toastabags.com
E-mail: sales@toastabags.com
The exhibitor we met was Peter Stephens. 

Coffee: Wide range of coffees (wholebean or ground) available from Boaters Coffee Company Ltd, FREEPOST BF243, Ampthill, Bedfordshire, MK45 2BR.  Tel: 01525 404840

Website: www.boaterscoffee.com
This company has a good range of flavoured coffees, in addition to conventional speciality coffees, such as Kenya AA, Costa Rican and Colombian.  To tempt you with adventurous flavours, the following are some examples: Double chocolate; English toffee; Orange brandy; Swiss chocolate almond; Cinnamon and hazelnut; Caribbean rum.  

Boaters also runs a postal Coffee Club, where you can join for 6 months or 12 months, and receive a half pound regular delivery of fresh ground or wholebean coffee.  There is a monthly newsletter and recipe ideas.   

The following information was sent to me by Joanna Stewart, Government Implementation Officer.

VISION
News for stakeholders – from Walsall Council
First stop for better access
Walsall Council’s new First Stop Shop will give customers access to a comprehensive and ever-expanding number of services.
Staff will deliver advice and information to customers, aiming to deal with at least 70% of enquiries there and then.
Initial services will include: benefits; disabled parking permits; Street Pride (new bins, bulky waste removal and so on); council job vacancies; town hall bookings and events; planning, transportation and highways; concessionary bus passes; housing advice; general enquiries.
Jez Holding, Customer Contact Manager, said: “Business will continue as usual during building work and staff will receive extensive training so they can deal with as many customer enquires as possible.”

For more information contact Joanna on 01922 658403

Or e-mail jo.stewart@walsall.gov.uk
Maps of Walsall.

Maps of Central Walsall, tactile and audio in Braille or large print are available by phoning or e-mailing me, Anita Warrender, or Stella Brough - contact details are on the front cover of this Newsletter. There is also text, to accompany the maps, giving details of the use of premises, facilities and amenities in Walsall, either on audio-cassette, large print, computer disk or e-mail attachment. The maps were produced by W’EYES, in conjunction with RNIB.  Help came from Walsall Lions, Sue Fox Access Officer for Walsall, and Sue King Customer Liaison officer for RNIB.

Editor’s Note.  Many thanks to all who sent in information or an article, or some humour.  We appreciate any feedback too, good or bad!  Thanks to Julie Franks for 

proofreading and organizing the printing and taping of this Newsletter. 
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